BOARD OF SELECTMEN

PLYMOUTH, MASSACHUSETTS

July 20, 2004

The Selectmen held their weekly meeting on Tuesday, July 20, 2004, 7:00 p.m. at the Plymouth Town Hall, 11 Lincoln Street    

Present:
Kenneth A. Tavares, Chairman


David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman 

Christopher R. Lombard



Richard J. Quintal, Jr.



Anthony R. Schena

Mark D. Sylvia, Assistant Town Manager 

LICENSES

Extension of Hours (Liquor)

Colonial Tavern

39 Main Street

George Marinos, Mgr.

Extension of hours until 1:00 a.m.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to approve the above license and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 4-0-1 approved. Selectman Lombard abstained.

ADMINISTRATIVE NOTES

Conservation Restriction – The Board executed a Conservation Restriction and trail easement proposed for the 91 acres on Long Pond Road, CPA acquisition from Fall 2003 Town Meeting (Article 8).  The Restriction had been cleared by the Commonwealth Department of Review Division of Local Services. 

Selectman Schena asked what specific property this was.  Mr. Sylvia explained that this was the Bramhall Property that came before Town Meeting.

Gift – A gift was accepted in the amount of $500.00 from Verc Enterprises, Inc. in regards to the Shichigahama Delegation Visit.

Executive Session – Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to go into executive session pursuant to Massachusetts General Laws, Chapter 39, Section 23B, 

Paragraph 3.   Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 by roll call Quintal, Malaguti, Schena, Lombard and Tavares. 

Public Session reconvened at 8:22 p.m.

OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS/LETTERS
Letter – Vice Chairman Malaguti asked the Assistant Town Manager about the letter from Pelletier and Roarke regarding a piece of private property in Plymouth.  Mr. Sylvia responded that there is no action required regarding that letter and that it was just informational.

Thank You – Vice Chairman Malaguti asked Staff to draft a Thank You to Linda DiBona for her service on the Council on Aging.

Sewer Plan – Selectman Schena handed out the Town’s 10 year Sewer Plan to the Board.

Gift – Chairman Tavares announced that the Visitor Services Board gave $1000.00 to the Shichigahama fund for the visiting delegation, Entergy gave $1500.00 and Leo Vercollone donated $500.00.

Theft on Long Beach – Mark Sylvia informed the Selectmen of the theft of 6 radios stolen from the Guard Shack and also merchandise from Sandy’s was also taken. 

Shichigahama Visit – Chairman Tavares explained to the Board that he needed one of the Selectmen to host the delegation on Saturday, August 7.  Vice Chairman Malaguti volunteered.

Vice Chairman Malaguti moved to adjourn this meeting and Selectman Schena seconded.  Voted 5-0 adjourned.

Lisa Conroy, Clerk
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